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MEDICAL MARIJUANA 

 
The board of education recognizes that physical discomfort associated 
with certain debilitating medical conditions can negatively impact a 
student’s ability to benefit from educational services provided by the 
school district. The board of education also recognizes that a student 
diagnosed with a debilitating medical condition may, through the 
legally prescribed use of medical marijuana, alleviate physical 
symptoms associated with the debilitating condition that occur during 
school hours, potentially increasing the student’s availability to 
receive instruction. Therefore in accordance with law (P.L. 2015, 
c.158), a student who is legally prescribed medical marijuana and who 
possesses a current registry identification card from the New Jersey 
Department of Health (NJDOH), may be administered prescribed marijuana 
by a NJDOH registered primary caregiver.  
 
The New Jersey Compassionate Use Medical Marijuana Act (N.J.S.A. 24:6I-
3) provides that medical marijuana may be prescribed for debilitating 
medical conditions. 
 
 
New Jersey Department of Health Medical Marijuana Program Authorization 
 
Students authorized to use medical marijuana, are not authorized by law 
to self-administer the medication on school grounds, on the school bus 
or at school sponsored activities. In all cases, a primary caregiver 
shall be required to assist with the administration of the prescribed 
medical marijuana on school grounds, on the school bus, or at school 
sponsored activities subject to law and this board policy.  
 
In order for the prescribed medical marijuana to be legally 
administered, the student and primary caregiver shall possess a current 
registry identification card which shall be confirmed by the school 
nurse and a photocopy shall be kept on file at the school. The NJDOH 
shall issue a registry identification card only upon certification from 
a licensed physician in the State with whom a qualifying patient has a 
bona fide physician-patient relationship. The physician must be 
registered with the New Jersey Medical Marijuana Program to legally 
prescribe medical marijuana.   
 
Verification of Registration Status 
 
The chief school administrator or designee shall submit a written 
request to the NJDOH Medical Marijuana Program seeking verification of 
the registration status of the student and the caregiver.   
 
Verification of the registration status of the student and the 
caregiver shall be requested not less than annually. Documentation of 
the request made to the NJDOH and any response the district receives 



from the NJDOH shall be kept in the student’s confidential medical 
records and maintained in the office of the school nurse.  
 
Administration of the Prescribed Medical Marijuana 
 
While on school grounds, the primary caregiver shall be permitted to 
administer the prescribed medical marijuana in the office of the school 
nurse. The school nurse may designate other locations on school 
grounds. When an alternate location on school grounds other than the 
nurse’s office is requested or required for the administration of the 
prescribed medical marijuana, the school nurse shall document the 
designated location in the appropriate student record (i.e. 
confidential medical record, individualized health care plan).  
 
No student shall be permitted to carry the prescribed marijuana 
medication on school grounds, on school buses or at school sponsored 
activities.  The prescribed medical marijuana shall not be stored on 
school grounds. It shall be the sole responsibility of the primary 
caregiver to maintain and administer the medication.  
 
A primary caregiver shall bring the medication to school to administer 
the medication in the school nurse’s office and shall leave school 
grounds with any remaining medication. Any packaging, containers or 
other materials associated with the caregiver’s administration of the 
prescribed medical marijuana to the student shall be disposed of in the 
appropriate receptacle for hazardous materials in the nurse’s office 
and at no other location on school property.  
 
Any form of medical marijuana that is smoked is prohibited on school 
grounds, on school buses or at school sponsored events.   
 
Liability 
 
Any person in possession of prescribed medical marijuana or using 
prescribed medical marijuana and acting within the provisions of 
N.J.S.A. 2C:35-18 Exemption, Burden of Proof and in accordance with the 
Compassionate Use of Medical Marijuana Act (N.J.S.A. 24:6I-1) shall be 
immune from criminal liability and professional disciplinary action. 
 
Possession of, or application for, a registry identification card shall 
not alone constitute probable cause to search the person or property of 
the person possessing or applying for the registry identification card, 
or otherwise subject the person or his/her property to inspection.  
 

Date adopted:  7/25/16 

Legal References: Use legal reference sheet. 
 
Cross References: List your appropriate policies.  See legal reference 
sheet for possibilities. 
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